SAINT PETER CATHOLIC CHURCH

THROUGH OUR VIBRANT FAITH COMMUNITY, SAINT PETER PARISH FORMS DISCIPLES OF CHRIST.







CATHOLIC CHUR



St. Peter celebrated St. Patrick's Day with the SPICE Fundraiser on Sunday, March 5, and the St. Patrick's Day Mass and Parade on Friday, March 10.



PARISH STAFF

PASTOR

Reverend Matthew O'Toole frotoole@stpeterkirkwood.org

ASSOCIATE PASTOR

Reverend Charles Archer carcher@stpeterkirkwood.org

DEACON

Deacon John Komotos

SCHOOL PRINCIPAL

Dr. John Freitag ifreitag@stpteach.com

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION

Susan Lueker slueker@stpeterkirkwood.org

FINANCE AND OPERATIONS

Kevin Stillman kstillman@stpeterkirkwood.org

EVANGELIZATION AND ADULT FAITH FORMATION

John Livingston jlivingston@stpeterkirkwood.org

MUSIC MINISTRY

Ryan Bolinger rbolinger@stpeterkirkwood.org

YOUTH MINISTRY

stpeteryouthministry@ stpeterkirkwood.org

SAFE ENVIRONMENT COORDINATOR/ DATA COORDINATOR

Susan Darby sdarby@stpeterkirkwood.org

ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATOR

Julie Carlson jcarlson@stpeterkirkwood.org

DEVELOPMENT/ADMISSIONS

Diane Wagner dwagner@stpterkirkwood.org

COMMUNICATIONS

Christy Patritti cpatritti@stpeterkirkwood.org

MASS TIMES

SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE

Saturday: 5:00 pm (Satisfies Sunday obligation)

Sunday: 8:00 am, 10:00 am*, 5:00 pm *Livestream on stpeterlive.com

WEEKDAY MASS SCHEDULE

Monday - Friday: 6:45 am, 8:15 am* Saturday: 8:15 am* *Livestream on stpeterlive.com

HOLY DAY MASS SCHEDULE

Check the bulletin or stpeterkirkwood.org.

DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET

Monday nights at 9:00pm in the church and takes less than 30 minutes. Bring your rosary and enter through the Northeast door by the parking lot.

MOTHER OF PERPETUAL HELP DEVOTION

Join us to pray this devotion every Tuesday at 7:15am (after 6:45am Mass) and at 7:30am (before 8:15am Mass), and 8:45am (after 8:15am Mass).

PARISH INFORMATION

PARISH REGISTRATION

For information about registering as a new parish member call 314.966.8600 or visit stpeterkirkwood.org.

BULLETIN

Submit bulletin articles to communications@stpeterkirkwood.org by Monday at 3:00 pm.

PARISH WEBSITE

Visit www.stpeterkirkwood.org for Mass times, ministries information, Calendar of events, online giving and more.

FLOCKNOTE

Sign up to receive email notifications from the parish by visiting stpkirkwood.flocknote.com/everyone.

FACEBOOK

St. Peter Church - @STPKirkwood St. Peter School - @stpschoolkirkwood

SACRAMENTS

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM

Baptisms are celebrated on Sundays at 11:30 am. Expectant parents are encouraged to make arrangements for the program a few months prior to the birth of their child.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE

In accordance with Archdiocesan policy, couples should contact a member of the parish clergy at least six months prior to their proposed wedding date to schedule your wedding date and for details regarding the preparation program.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

St. Angela Merici Chapel is located in Ursuline Hall and is open 24 hours a day. Enter through the Garden Courtyard (0822).

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Reconciliation is held on Saturdays from 3:45 pm-4:45 pm

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK

Anointing of the Sick is held on the third Sunday of each month after 8:00 am Mass for those in a terminal condition, about to undergo surgery, receiving treatment for a life-threatening illness, and persons weakened by old age. Anointing of the Sick can be scheduled in an emergency or at an arranged time in a parishioner's home or care facility.

HOLY ORDERS AND CONSECRATED (RELIGIOUS) LIFE

Contact the Archdiocesan Office of Vocations at 314.792.6460 for information.

For information about baptisms, weddings, anointing of the sick, reconciliation and Holy Orders, call 314.966.8600.

Saint Peter Catholic Church 243 West Argonne Drive Saint Louis, MO 63122 314.966.8600 stpeterkirkwood.org Saint Peter Catholic School 215 North Clay Avenue Saint Louis, MO 63122 314.821.0460 stpeterschool.com Saint Peter Parish School of Religion 215 North Clay Avenue Saint Louis, MO 63122 314.821.0460, ext 4212 stpeterkirkwood.org/psr **Spring, Sprang, Sprung!** – Spring has already been a busy time at St. Peter (even though the season officially starts tomorrow, March 20). The **Men's ACTS Retreat**



returned to the parish, highly charged with spiritual energy. The SPICE St. Pat's Fundraiser on Sunday, March 5, raised more than \$30,000 for financial assistance for the learning needs of parishioners in Catholic education and was also a lot of fun! Our school St. Patrick's Day Parade, in the tradition of Fr. Jack Costello, wound around the neighborhood on Friday, March 10, letting Kirkwood know of our parish spirit. And we continue to hold



Fr. Matt O'Toole

up in prayer the **candidates of our RCIA** as they prepare for full reception into the Catholic Church at the Easter Vigil. What great vitality we know here at St. Peter! Hope springs eternal!

<u>Prayer Garden Dedication</u> – At the retirement celebration for Msgr. Jack Costello in June 2021, the parish gifted him with the naming of the prayer garden in his honor. The green enclosure of Ursuline Hall was one of his favorite places on campus. It is a serene and peaceful place that offers respite and reflection to all who visit. Next Sunday, following the 10:00 a.m. Mass, we will formally dedicate this space with a plaque. Please join us for this simple but heartfelt ceremony. Light refreshments will be provided.



<u>Coming Up in the Faith</u> – Please don't forget to keep our young people in your prayers as they get ready for the sacraments this spring. We have **99 First Communicants** who will receive Jesus in the Eucharist on two Sundays in April. And **89 Candidates for Confirmation** will be anointed with the Holy Spirit on May 11. I ask that you focus your prayer particularly on their parents, that they may always encourage and involve their children in the sacramental life of the Church.

<u>Growing Pains</u> – Since coming to St. Peter in June 2021, I have paid keen attention to the functionality of our parish facilities. The challenge of architecture is that its buildings must not only be aesthetically pleasing but also practical for the communities who use them. Structures built for one generation may not fully suit the needs of a new generation. I think you'll agree with me that we're seeing this at St. Peter: the school is at 110% occupancy, our growing ministries "compete" for meeting spaces, storage for organizations' materials is overflowing, and parish events that can't be held on our grounds sometimes have to be held at facilities off campus. I want you to know that the parish administration is seriously exploring the possibilities we may pursue in the future. Right now, we cannot do anything decisive until the Archdiocesan plans of All Things New are announced at Pentecost. Nevertheless, we are working on this issue, and I will keep you informed of developments in the coming months.

<u>Transition in the Home Office</u> – At the end of this month Julie Carlson will move on from her post as Administrative Assistant at St. Peter. Since October 2021, Julie has been the cheerful greeter to all who call or visit the parish office in need of assistance. We are grateful for her time with us and wish Julie well as she enjoys retirement with her husband and daughter. Thank you, Julie Carlson, for your service to the parishioners of St. Peter!



LET US PRAY FOR

THE NEWLY BAPTIZED

Olivia Jeanne Egan, Henry Davis Egan, and Jackson Scott

Children of Corey and Lindsey Egan

THE SICK

Molly Cantonwine, Anna Chott, Sheran Cronin, Ceres Dbritto, Vic Frome, Louis G., Fr. Greg, Lisa Heaps, June Hochberg, Kristi Hueseman, Heather Jacus, Trey Kirtian, Natalya Klump, Conner Knell, Mary Kay Kopp, Pam and Ken Kopp, Kevin Lavin, Annette Leatherman, Trish Martin, Margaret McDonald, Jerry Meier, Betty Appelbaum-Meier, Eileen Morrison, Dianne Pecha, Pat Pollman, Charlie Smith, Nick Sudekum, Jane Sulze, Marguerite Wuebker

THOSE WHO HAVE DIED

Jeanne Byorth

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

Jesus invites us to "come away with Me and rest awhile". This precious time is healing for many. Stop in the Eucharistic Adoration chapel anytime Monday 6:00 am through Friday 3:00pm. Consider signing up for a Holy Hour or as a substitute, especially for the "wee" hours of the morning and the night.



stpeterkirkwood.weadorehim. com, scan the STP QR Code below, or

contact Susan Martin at 314.221.3104 or Jane Shea at 314.761.3425 for more information.

The chapel entrance is in the Prayer Garden located on the east side of the church next to Ursuline Hall. It can be accessed from the sidewalk between the Church and Ursuline Hall. (0822)

LOST AND FOUND CLEARANCE

On the weekends of March 18-19 and March 25-26, we will have a "Lost and Found" table in the Gathering Area featuring lost items currently stored in our ushers closet. We are planning to donate and/or discard all unclaimed items the week of March 27. Please stop by the table to claim in items you may have misplaced.



Scan the STP QR code or go to stpeterkirkwood.org/links for quick access to bulletin links.

MASS INTENTIONS

Saturday, March 18

8:15 am Tom Steuby + 5:00 pm Jack Eckles +

Sunday, March 19

8:00 am Dave Nockels +

10:00 am Joseph and Kathryn Darpel ++

5:00 pm People of St. Peter

Monday, March 20

6:45 am The Schmitz Family (Special Intention)

Jack Brennan + 8:15 am

Tuesday, March 21

6:45 am Drew Schmidt + 8:15 am Louis Sindelar +

Wednesday, March 22

Jeannie Thornberry + 6:45 am

8:15 am John Moran +

Thursday, March 23

Margie Sneed (Special Intention) 6:45 am

8:15 am John Mueller +

Friday, March 24

6:45 am Patricia and Ronald Shreves +

8:15 am Louis Sindelar +

Saturday, March 25

Society of St. Vincent DePaul 8:15 am

5:00 pm Marcella Buehler +

Sunday, March 26

8:00 am People of St. Peter 10:00 am Martin Timlin + 5:00 pm Patricia Shreves +

SCHOOL MASSES

Wednesday, March 22 John Moran + 8:15 am Friday, March 24 8:15 am Louis Sindelar +

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE

Total for March 11-12 32,404,00 Month-To Date Total 83,216.00 Year-To-Date Total \$ 1,227,140.00

Collections versus Budget

Weekly Total	< \$	3,858.00>	
Month-To-Date Total	+\$	10,692.00	(+14.7%)
Year-To-Date Total	<\$	13.720.00>	(- 1.1%)

vs. YTD 21-22 Collections Adjusted - 3.2% vs. YTD 20-21 Collections Adjusted + 2.5% vs. YTD 19-20 Collections Adjusted - 1.6%

Donate online: saintpeterkirkwood.weshareonline.org

Mail or drop off envelopes:

Saint Peter Church, 243 West Argonne Dr., Kirkwood, MO 63122



2023 LENTEN JOURNEY AT ST. PETER

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
4th SUNDAY OF LENT LAETARE SUNDAY	DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET 9pm in Church	RECONCILIATION 7:15am - 8:00am	22 ADULT BIBLE STUDY 9:30am MARRIED COUPLES EVENING OF REFLECTION at Mercy Center 7:30 pm	23	RECONCILIATION 7:15am - 8:00am FISH FRY 4:30pm-7:30pm STATIONS 7:00pm	25 RECONCILIATION 3:45pm-4:45pm in Church THEOLOGY THROUGH FILM 6:30pm in Dining Hall
26 5 th SUNDAY OF LENT	27 MEN'S EVENING OF REFLECTION 6pm: Beer and Brats 7pm: DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET 9pm in Church	28 RECONCILIATION 7:15am - 8:00am	ADULT BIBLE STUDY 9:30am	30	RECONCILIATION 7:15am - 8:00am FISH FRY 4:30pm-7:30pm STATIONS 7:00pm	APRIL RECONCILIATION 3:45pm-4:45pm in Church LUKE 18 RETREAT RCIA RETREAT

STATIONS OF THE CROSS

3/24: Deacon John presiding

3/31: Through the Eyes of Mary Hosted by Women's ACTS

"Your own heart a sword shall pierce." Among the most profound ways of entering the mystery of Jesus' passion is through the eyes of the one who accompanied him with the deepest compassion — his Mother Mary. The stations are accompanied by live music to allow for silent reflection in between the meditations.

4/7: Outdoor Stations of the Cross Hosted by the ACTS Community

The Stations of the Cross will be presented outdoors (weather permitting) on the St. Peter Church grounds on Friday, April 7, 2023 beginning at 12 noon.

The prayer will follow the traditional sequence of the stations of the cross and will include reflection readings at each station. Participants will walk from station to station as a group, and the scheduled portion of the prayer will conclude in the Ursuline Hall courtyard/prayer garden.

Stay tuned for sign up information coming soon in flocknote and the bulletin.

PARISH PENANCE SERVICE

Our Parish Penance Service will take place on **Monday**, **April 3**, 7:00pm, in Church.

Prepare your heart before Holy Week with communal prayer and individual Reconciliation.

COUPLES' EVENING OF REFLECTION

MARCH 22, 7PM, MERCY CENTER

Bring your spouse for a date night at the Mercy Center. Have a drink together and settle in for an evening of music, prayer, and reflection on Lent, love and marriage. Go to **bit.ly/STPCouples** to register or scan the STP QR code on page 4 and select the Lent Evenings of Reflections link.

MEN'S EVENING OF REFLECTION

MARCH 27, ST. PETER DINING HALL

6PM, Beer and Brats, St. Peter Dining Hall 7PM, Reflection by Brian Miller, Director of Evangelization and Discipleship for the Archdiocese of Saint Louis

Grab a beer and brat courtesy of the Knights of Columbus and stay for a reflection by Brian Miller. There is no charge for this event. Please sign up to attend for food and beverage planning purposes at bit.ly/STPmensevening or scan the STP QR code on page 4 and select the Lent Evenings of Reflections link.

THEOLOGY THROUGH FILM

Come join us for Theology Through Film, where we will engage Lenten themes through various movies! This week, **Saturday, March 25**, we will discuss Of Gods and Men (2010), a French film recounting the true story of nine Cistercian monks during the Algerian Civil War. We will explore the cost of discipleship and Christ's promise of everlasting life. The film is available for rental on Amazon, Apple TV, and other streaming services. Please watch the film before attending if you are able, and clips will be shown throughout the evening. See you there!





STP RACIAL UNITY IMMERSION EXPERIENCE

Unity Mass at St. Norbert Sunday, March 26, 11:00 a.m.

All are invited to attend the Unity Mass at St. Norbert Catholic Church in Florissant on Sunday, March 26.

St. Norbert is known for its African Catholic Ministry. You may meet us at St. Norbert or, if you would like to carpool, we will meet at 10:00 a.m. in the St. Peter Adams parking lot.

After Mass, St. Norbert is hosting a gathering with refreshments, which we will attend. We expect to be back in Kirkwood by 2:00 p.m.

Contact Laura Hollabaugh at hollabaugh@wustl.edu by March 20 if you want to carpool.



Scan the STP QR code or go to stpeterkirkwood.org/links for quick access to all links listed in bulletin.



Spread the word! Mark your calendar!

ST. PETERFEST 2023 Friday, June 2, and Saturday, June 3

Come experience the joy of our vibrant parish while enjoying rides, games, food, beverage, music and more.

Sponsorship Opportunities

We invite local businesses, individual families, teams, or organizations to sponsor a booth or tent at the event. This is an opportunity to contribute to the continued success of a parish whose mission is to serve, educate and care for those in our community.

For more information or to secure a sponsorship, go to **bit.ly/STPfestsponsors** or scan the QR code and go to St. Peterfest Sponsorship link.



HONORING MSGR. JACK COSTELLO

Prayer Garden Dedication Sunday, March 26, following 10:00 am Mass

We are proud to announce the dedication of our prayer garden to Msgr. Jack to honor his legacy and express our gratitude for his passion, dedication and loyalty to St. Peter Parish.

Anyone who knew Msgr. Jack, knew his love of St. Peter Parish, its people, its history, and its campus. The prayer garden was one of his favorite places on campus, and we felt it would be a fitting tribute to dedicate it in his honor. It is a serene and peaceful place that offers respite and reflection to all who visit. This dedication was a gift originally given to Msgr. Jack upon his retirement in 2021, and now we will honor his years at St. Peter with this memorial on the first anniversary of his death.

All are welcome to join us for the dedication ceremony, which will take place on Sunday, March 26, immediately following 10:00am Mass.





St. Peter's Grief Ministry is hosting GriefShare, a support group program which includes 13 faith-based sessions. Whether your grief is recent or ongoing this program can help. It addresses all forms of loss including spouse, parent, child, friend or other family member. The sessions include professionally produced videos, discussion, faith sharing and a workbook.

Our next session is:

Thursday, March 30 6:30 pm Westhoff Room in Ursuline Hall

If interested, please contact Mary Doehring at medoehring@gmail. com or 314.712.1342.

For more information, please check out Grief Share at **griefshare.org**.

UPDATE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION in our new Member Portal

It is time for us to update our database with any changes, additions, or deletions that may have occurred in your family over the past year.

Have you changed your phone number? Have you moved? Are you preparing to move soon? Are all of your children still at home and are they all included in your membership record? Do you want your record published?

This year, you can update your information in our new member portal that allows parishioners password-protected access to your parishioner profile as well as you personal giving records. If you registered in the member portal to access your 2022 contributions, you already have an account and can update your profile in the same place.

How do I access the Member Portal?

Go to: **servantkeeper.com/member-portal/stpeterkirkwood** or scan the STP QR code on the bottom of page 6 and select the Member Portal link.

If you need to create an account, click "haven't registered yet" to set up your account.

Enter the primary email address for your family. (In most cases, this will be the head of household email address).

Please visit the member portal to verify or update your profile information by Friday, March 31, in order to have accurate information in our 2023-2024 Guide Book Directory.

If you are new to St. Peter or have any problems registering, please contact Susan Darby in the Parish Office at 314.966.8600.



The Archdiocese of St. Louis presents:

Evangelization 101 Workshop

St. Gerard Majella March 25, 2023 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

This workshop will cover the beginning fundamentals of evangelization. This is a free workshop offered to anyone who wants to increase their comfort of sharing their faith.

Can't make it to the workshop in your area? Feel free to attend the workshop most convenient for you. Registration is required.



Learn more at archstl.org/evangelization.



Kirkwood Council 2117

LEAD, THEY'LL FOLLOW

We are looking for new members searching for a way to put their Catholic faith to work by joining the ranks of the Knights of Columbus Kirkwood Council 2117.

We promote service to our church, our families, and our community. We engage in numerous acts of charity like supporting the Special Olympics, ensuring children have warm coats, and helping local food banks to name a few.

We expect many of you would like to help, but you're concerned you just don't have the time. We understand. Between family obligations and work, we can feel like we have no time or energy left to give. However, the great thing about the Knights is that you can volunteer around your schedule. We aren't looking for a specific monthly time commitment. Just pick a few activities and make them yours. Put on a yellow vest for a few hours in October for the annual Tootsie Roll Drive. Help set up, cook, or serve food and drinks at our annual Summer BBQ. Or work a shift at Greentree, St. Peterfest, or St. Gerard Majella's Fallfest.

Lead, they'll follow.

To learn more about Kirkwood Council 2117 please contact: Keith Beardslee, Keith.Beardslee@gmail.com or Tony Jarboe, tonyjarboe@wustl.edu



WHITE HOUSE RETREATS

Are you looking for a break from the chaos and confusion of everyday life? White House Jesuit Retreat offers this break. The silent retreats are based on Ignatian spirituality. All meals and private rooms are provided. There is no set fee to attend. White House operates on a free will offering basis at the end of the retreat.

There are two retreats for St. Peter women. The spring retreat is Monday, May 1 through Thursday, May 4. The fall retreat is Thursday, November 9 through Sunday, November 12.

The St Peter men's retreat is Thursday, July 6 through Sunday July 9. Space is held for St. Peter parishioners until 45 days before each retreat.

For more information contact Linda Talley at 314.570.5800 or mokiel@charter.net for the women's retreat or Bill Biele at 314.821.5071 or xchiefbiele@aol.com for the men's retreat.

Register by calling the White House office at 314.416.6400 or go to whretreat.org.

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL CORNER

In today's Gospel, Jesus gives sight to the blind man. Through grace we are also transformed from not seeing to seeing and then Jesus sends us to help others see and to believe.



Your gift to the Society of St. Vincent de Paul brings joy, peace, mercy and kindness to the hurting hearts of the those in need.

The number to call for information about our St Peter conference or to direct brothers and sisters in need of help with utility, rent, or food assistance is 314.289.6101 ext. 2220.

EARTHQUAKE RELIEF FOR TURKEY AND SYRIA

A St. Peter family has made a generous gift of \$10,000 to the Earthquake Relief for Turkey and Syria. They challenge St. Peter parishioners to match their gift by making a contribution. Go to our parish website stpeterkirkwood.org/ give and make your gift through WeShare. Your gift will be channeled to Catholic Relief Services which is already on the ground there providing recovery assistance.

Go to: bit.ly/STPEarthquakeRelief to donate.

STS TERESA AND BRIDGET FOOD PANTRY SHOPPERS

Looking for a simple way to serve the hungry of St. Louis in the upcoming months? Sts. Bridget and Teresa Food Pantry is one of the area Food Banks that St. Peter serves. We are looking for shoppers to use PrePaid Aldi Gift Cards and shop for the food pantry. It takes about two hours in total and occurs between the 5th and 15th of each Month. Please sign up here: bit.ly/STPShoppers.

If you have questions, call Kristen Figge at 314.402.6739. Thank you St. Peter for feeding the hungry of our town.

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION 4th Sunday of Lent

"Not as man sees does God see, because man sees the appearance but the Lord looks into the heart." 1Samuel 16:7 How often do we invest our time, talent and treasure in creating an appearance that does not matter at all to God? We strive to impress with our clothing, home, career, possessions, car and other marks of distinction. But none of these illusions of greatness will impress God. Instead, He will look into our hearts to see how much we loved Him, how much we loved others and how we showed that love by the way we used our time, talent and treasure here on earth.

HOW CAN I HELP MY NEIGHBOR?

STS. TERESA AND BRIDGET FOOD PANTRY

Food donation drop off location: Candy and John Behl, 319 East Adams, Kirkwood (block and a half east of the YMCA). Please donate cans no larger than 30 ounces.

Contact: Kristen and Tim Figge, 314.402.6739.

PERSON TO PERSON

We Are Here To Help. Parishioner volunteers are ready to assist you with special needs you may have due to illness or other emergencies.

Types of help offered: Transportation, meals, yard work, light housekeeping, laundry, grocery shopping, rides to church, rides to the doctor. Please call and we will try to make the necessary arrangements to assist.

Contact: Deacon John Komotos, 314.984.0054. All requests remain confidential. Please leave a message and your call will be answered.

ST. PATRICK CENTER FOR THE HOMELESS

Donations requested: Breakfast bars, granola-type bars, chips, cookies, water, and individual drinks accepted daily. The Health Department requires that all food items come pre-packaged.

Drop off location: 450 Burns Ave, Kirkwood. (Green

tub on side of house on driveway). **Contact:** Jennifer Moritz, 314.909.6756

STS. PETER AND PAUL MEALS PROGRAM

How can you help? Volunteers help when they can. Families welcome. Meals are served on the 3rd of each month at the Sts. Peter and Paul dining hall in Soulard.

Contact: Mary Raizman, 314.458.6895 mraizman@lauramccarthy.com

ROOM AT THE INN

How can you help? Donate online at roomstl.org/DONATE.html. or items from the Room at the Inn wish list can be dropped off at 240 W Argonne Drive (House is across street from the rectory). Collection box on porch. Paper towels, paper plates, paper cups, rolls of bath tissue, cleaning solvents. Clorox laundry bleach, liquid dish detergent, trash bags (13, 44 & 55 gallon), umbrellas, foil and plastic wrap, thumb drives, Vaseline, storage baggies (qt, g, 2g), men's white and colored t-shirts (M-3x), men's sweatpants and pajama bottoms (M, L, XL, XXL), women's colored t-shirts, sweatpants, pajama bottoms (M, L, XL, XXL), storage containers (regular and microwave)

KIRKCARE DONATIONS

Donations for Kirk Care of nonperishable food are accepted in the Rectory Office vestibule. Donations go directly to families in the Kirkwood R-V11 School district attendance area. If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer McCoy 314.960.9873.

TRIVIA NIGHT PRESENTED BY CARDINAL GLENNON COLLEGE

Join us for a TRIVIA NIGHT hosted by seminarians, for seminarians! Soda and snacks will be provided. Prizes will be awarded for TOP SCORING and BEST DECORATED tables.

Saturday, March 25, 2023
Doors Open at 6:30 PM, Trivia starts at 7 PM
St. Joseph in Cottleville Parish Hall
1355 Motherhouse Rd., St. Charles, MO 63304

Cost | Table of 8 - \$160 or Individual - \$20 per person Register | //kenrick.edu/trivia-night Questions | cgctrivia@kenrick.edu

All proceeds will benefit seminarians of Cardinal Glennon College.

MERCY CENTER Upcoming Programs

Care for the Caregiver is a workshop supporting those who care for a loved one with dementia, Saturday April 15, 8:30 AM-3:30 PM at Mercy Center. \$30, lunch included. Learn details and register by April 3 at mercycenterstl.org

Sunday afternoon poetry sessions with Noeli Lytton, March 19, and April 2 from 1:00pm - 3:00pm at Mercy Center, Frontenac. \$20 per session. Register at mercycenterstl. org. Noeli will lead us in comparing two poets per session who complement each other.

March 19: William Stafford and Jalahudddin Rumi April 2: Robert Frost and Ted Kooser.

Poems provided; insight invited; illumination expected.

Immersed in the Mystery of God, an overnight guided retreat, led by Danielle Witt, SSND, April 21-22 at Mercy Conference and Retreat Center, St. Louis. \$100 commuter; \$165 overnight. For information and registration by April 10 go to mercycenterstl.org.

CBC SUMMER ACADEMY

Registration now open for all boys entering 6th, 7th, and 8th grades. Enjoy a premier summer experience held in CBC's theater, classrooms, science labs, art studios, and sports facilities by being part of our CBC Summer Academy. Contact Melissa Ryan at ryanm@cbchs.org or 314.985.6095 for more information. Register today at BeaCadet.org/summer.

THE ROMANTIC MOVEMENT OF THE 1800S AND THE THEOLOGY OF THE BODY

Enough is a regional ministry for women to rejuvenate their souls with worship, meditation, reflection, and community.

Join the *Enough* ministry for our monthly night of worship on the 3rd Tuesday of the month (March 21) at St. John Vianney High School (1311 S Kirkwood Rd, St. Louis, MO 63122) from 7:30 PM-9:00 PM.

This month we will continue our journey through 1 Thessalonians 5:23, "And the very God of peace sanctify you wholly; and I pray God your whole spirit and soul and body be preserved blameless unto the coming of our Lord Jesus Christ." Our featured speaker this month is Heather Vento. She will be sharing about the Romantic Movement of the 1800s and the Theology of the Body.

BREADMAKING 101

April 4, 1:00 - 2:30 pm Lubeley Room

Mary Queen of Peace Women's Bible Study invites the women of St. Peter to learn how to make bread and delve into the mystery and beauty of one of the most fundamental tenets of our faith: Christ's Real Presence in the Eucharist. Each person will make bread to bake at home and we will discuss the blessing of the Eucharist as food for our souls. Bring your own apron.



DID YOU KNOW?

Saint Martha's is a Catholic Charities ministry that serves women and their children impacted by domestic violence by providing shelter and resources. Saint Martha's offers a residential emergency shelter as well as a drop-in resource center that offers information and referrals with compassionate support.

Since 1983, Saint Martha's has worked to end the cycle of domestic violence by empowering women to take control of their lives and secure a better future for themselves and their children.

For more information or to get involved, contact your Parish Ambassadors, Natalie Orlando at orlando1318@sbcglobal.net or Jen Moritz at jenmoritz@gmail.com.











